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SUBJECT

Briefing on the Timelines for Placing an Initiative on a King County Ballot.

SUMMARY

Under the King County Charter, citizens can petition the County to enact or place on the ballot ordinances through an initiative process.  Representatives from the Department of Elections are here today to discuss the timelines and deadlines for placing a measure on the ballot.

BACKGROUND

In placing an initiative on the ballot, representatives from the Department of Elections note that there are a series of administrative requirements that have to be met before each election, each with its own deadline.  Representatives note that the primary driver of the elections schedule is the federal requirement for ballots sent to serving military members (22,000 ballots for electors serving out-of-state or serving overseas) that, to meet the federal requirements for the November 2017 General Election, must be mailed no later than September 22, 2017.  

The administrative requirements for meeting this target date include:

1. Setting up the layout of each ballot (recognizing that, depending on where someone lives, they have a variety of candidates or issues that they will be eligible to vote on). 
1. The ballots then have to be translated into the mandated languages of Spanish, Chinese, Korean, and Vietnamese for non-English speaking voters.
1. Elections then needs the time for its ballot vendor to print 1.3 million ballots.
1. Elections must test the ballots, to ensure that they work with elections tallying equipment.
1. Ballots must then be prepared for mailing.
1. This work has to be complete in order to mail military ballots on September 22, 2017.
1. All non-military ballots are mailed on October 18, 2017.

In addition, if an initiative is placed on the ballot, time has to be included to for the legislation to establish pro and con statement writers for the Voter’s Pamphlet; then time is needed for preparing initial pro and con statements: and, then time is needed to allow for the writing of rebuttals.  The Elections deadline for the pro/con writers for the November ballot this year was August 10th.  After this process, the Voter’s Pamphlet has to prepared, translated, printed, and mailed.  

Elections officials report that the administrative deadline for placing a measure on the November 2017 General Election was August 25, 2017.  

INVITED:

· Kendall LeVan Hodson, Chief of Staff, Department of Elections
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